July 28, 1989

Carl W. Dabelstein 9404 Santa Fe Lane Overland Park, KS 66212

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

This is to confirm your reception of KNTU-FM on June 19, 1989. We are always happy to receive reports of this kind from DXers.

KNTU is currently operating at 100 kW, ERP with an antenna height of 496 feet HAAT. The transmitter facility we now operate from has been in service since March 22, 1988. Since we have been operating from this site, we have received reception reports as far away as Canada, Wyoming and New Jersey. As an old time engineer I know would put it, we do seem to occasionally "burn the tree tops" with our signal.

I apologize for taking so long to respond to your report, but some two days after your reception KNTU's studios were extensively damaged by fire. The total damages are currently estimated to be at over \$400,000. At the present time, we are operating out of a temporary location, and consequently things are in much disarray. It wasn't until today that I ran across your letter! Under the circumstances, I hope you'll forgive this late response.

Enclosed you will find a KNTU bumper sticker, and a brief profile of KNTU's programming.

Happy Listening,

Sincerely.

J. Russell Campbell

KNTU-FM MANAGER FOR STATION

DEVELOPMENT/NEWS/PUBLIC AFFAIRS